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 villagedoctorppg@gmail.com 
 

 
PRACTICE AND 

DISPENSARY CLOSURES 
 

Bank Holidays – All day 
Monday 7th May &  
Monday 28th May 

 

Staff Training 
Wednesday 2nd May 

12.30pm- 4.00pm 

 
 Practice News 

 

Dr Rhian Thomas – New Partner 
Dr Rhian Thomas is the new clinical partner. Having been a 
registrar/trainee in the practice Dr Thomas returned to the 
practice a few years ago as an associate GP. From 1st April 2018 
she became a partner. In addition to her clinical work, she will be 
involved in the day to day management of the practice and in 
influencing the strategy and development of the practice in the 
years ahead. Dr Thomas is passionate about her work and the 
care of her patients and will be a real asset to the practice in her 
new role. 
 

Dr Gilmore- goodbye and thanks 
Dr Boyd Gilmore has now left the practice. He has moved to 
Cumbria to begin a new chapter of his life. He conveys his sincere 
thanks to all patients and staff who have left him cards and 
leaving presents. He very much appreciated the touching words 
and sentiments expressed in the cards, and wishes to express his 
gratitude to those who sent them for their support and kindness 
over many years. He sends his best wishes to all. 
 

“As most of our patients are aware we are a training practice. 
This means that highly qualified doctors looking for the next step 
in their career wishing to become a GP will spend at least 3 years 
of additional training in a variety of hospital and general practice 
roles. Doctors training to be GP’s are referred to as “specialist 
trainees” (ST’s) and depending upon which year they are in their 
training will either be an ST1, 2 or 3. In ST1 and 2 years they will 
spend 4 months in general practice and 8 months in hospital 
posts and in ST3 they will spend the entire year in general 
practice usually returning to the practice where they did their ST1 
year. 
At the start of April the Practice was joined by Dr Usman Kiani a 
trainee of Dr Robinson who is in his ST1 year and will largely be 
based at Caythorpe and also by Dr Hassan Rameez an ST2 doctor 
who will be training with Dr Thomas at Ancaster. The Practice is 
delighted to welcome them. Dr Roxana Dudas-Alexe, also an ST2 
who started earlier in the year will remain at Caythorpe until the 
end of May again with Dr Robinson.”    
                                                                             Adrian Down 

 

 

 The PPG is a voice for the patients.  Please help us to 
help you. Share your views and concerns. They are 

important to us. 

. A farewell message from 
Doctor Boyd Gilmore 

 
As many of you may already know I resigned from the Caythorpe 
and Ancaster Medical partnership just before Easter and am now 
in the process of moving to Cumbria. 
   
My reasons for leaving the practice and locality are for a 

combination of professional and personal ones.  This has been a 

planned decision, made almost two years ago, and the 

partnership has been aware of my intentions for the last 18mths.  

This has allowed the partnership to manage the transition with a 

clear succession plan. Last August Adrian Down our hugely 

respected practice manager, who was instrumental in our 

practice being awarded “Outstanding” status by the Care Quality 

Commission, was appointed to be a non-clinical partner and is 

now effectively the managing partner. This means that much of 

the day-to-day management of the practice is now in his capable 

hands.  Adrian is also key to the strategic development of the 

Practice in the years ahead. Last August we were very fortunate, 

in the present recruitment crisis in General Practice, to have 

appointed three outstanding associate doctors - Dr Felicity Allen, 

Dr Matthew Glasson and Dr Rachel Alexander last August. In 

addition last September Rachel Pacey was appointed to the new 

role of Clinical Pharmacist and in a very short period of time has 

made a major contribution to developing safe and effective 

medicines management systems in the practice        cntd page 2 

 
  

Caythorpe Surgery 

now has baby 

changing facilities. 

mailto:villagedoctorppg@gmail.com


A farewell message from 
Doctor Boyd Gilmore 

 

, thus liberating the doctors for front-line medical work. 
 

I am therefore confidant and reassured that, at a time of 
transition, I leave the practice and the care of our patients in very 
safe and capable hands. 
I joined the partnership on 1

st
 April 1992. Inheriting a very strong 

tradition of high quality and personal care from Drs Wightman, 
Harris and Allin – sadly all deceased within a short time of their 
respective retirements. Given the rapid and continuing changes in 
medical care and the NHS, I have tried to uphold the practice ethos 
practice while ensuring that the practice is “fit for purpose” in 
contemporary society. Most of the medication that I currently 
prescribe did not exist in 1992, MRI scans were an unheard of 
concept, the internet was embryonic and the idea of a primary 
care led NHS was in its infancy.  One thing, however, that has not 
changed over the years is the trust that patients put in the care of 
individual doctors and in the overall Caythorpe and Ancaster 
practice. It has been my professional privileged to try, to the best 
of my ability and within available resources, to do my best to help 
and care for my patients. 
 

Compared with 1992 there is certainly much more pressure on the 
services that we provide and with an aging population, the 
ongoing transfer of much of medical care from hospitals to GP 
practices and new medical innovations there appears to be less 
time for dealing safely and comprehensively with the individual 
problems that patients bring to a 10 minute consultation.  
Undoubtedly this adds to the personal stress of being a GP and is 
one of the reasons why most GPs, such as our Associate GPs, now 
choose to work part-time with portfolio careers and the flexibility 
that this brings. 
 

I consider myself to have been incredibly fortunate in spending the 

majority of my medical career in a stable, vibrant, and harmonious 

general practice partnership that has kept abreast of medical 

developments and NHS reforms and has been acknowledged to be 

in the top 5% of GP surgeries in England.  The reason for this is due 

not only to my GP colleagues but, to a large extent, to the 

incredible  staff that I have been fortunate to work with over the 

years .I could say that they are an ordinary group of people giving 

extraordinary service but this really does not do them justice. I 

have been blessed to have such wonderful staff supporting me 

over the years. They are an amazing group of colleagues to have, 

and the practice is fortunate to have them. So to my colleagues: 

nursing, healthcare assistants, receptionists, secretaries, 

administrators, house -keepers and other team members a 

heartfelt “thank you” for your enduring loyalty and support. 

You have been part of my “surgery family” and I will miss you all, 

as well as the many patients that I have had the privilege of serving 

over the years. 

 

   

 

  

 

  

       

 

       

 

  

   

  

 

  
 
    

 
 
 
 
 
     
  

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

So what about my future? I prefer not to use the “retirement” 
word but rather a number of other alternatives such as 
rejuvenate, re-energise  and re-ignite, Most of all I look forward 
to investing more time to spend with my long-suffering wife, Di, 
who has been an amazing and enduring support to me over the 
years. 
 
I plan to do continue doing some project-based medical work in 
Cumbria while looking for openings in the charitable and 
voluntary sector.  I love reading and have a massive backlog to 
work through and also plan to follow some form of study of a 
non-medial nature.  I intend to heed my own advice and get 
fitter, by doing more fell walking. 
 

I have had a wonderfully fulfilling medical career in the Ancaster 
and Caythorpe Medical practice. It has been my privilege to serve 
you as your family doctor over the years. 
 

With very best wishes 
Boyd Gilmore 

 

Dr Gilmore will be sadly missed by the PPG. 
He was instrumental in its formation and 

attended nearly every meeting. 
 

 

Patient Participation Group 
Annual General Meeting 

Wednesday 23rd May 2018 
At 6pm 

Ancaster Surgery 
 

All patients are welcome 
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Farewell message continued 

& 
PPG Annual General Meeting / PPG looking for 

new members 
  

Patient Participation Group PPG 
Is looking for volunteers to join our 
group and become actively involved 

 

Our aim is to make sure that the practice 
puts the patients, and improving health at 

the heart of everything it does 
 

If you are interested please email 
villagedoctorppg@gmail.com or leave your details at 

reception 
 

mailto:villagedoctorppg@gmail.com
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Prescription charges / PPG Awareness Week 
& 

Caythorpe Walking for Life / Unused medicines 

 

 

      

 

 

 

Prescription charges April 2018 
 

This year the prescription charge has been increased by 20 pence 
from £8.60 to £8.80 for each medicine or appliance dispensed. To 
ensure that those with the greatest need, and who are not 
already exempt from the charge, are protected the cost of the 
prescription prepayment certificates (PPC) have been frozen for 
another year. The 3-month PPC remains at £29.10 and the cost of 
the annual PPC will stay at £104. Taken together, this means 
prescription charge income is expected to rise broadly in line with 
inflation. 
Charges for wigs and fabric supports will also be increased in line 
with inflation. 

 
Details of the charges for 2018 to 2019  
 

Prescription charges 
 Single charge: £8.80 

 3 month PPC (no change): £29.10 

 12 month PPC (no change): £104.00 
 

Wigs and fabric supports 
 Surgical bra: £28.85 

 Abdominal or spinal support: £43.60 

 Stock modacrylic wig: £71.25 

 Partial human hair wig: £188.70 

 Full bespoke human hair wig: £275.95 

 Published 26 February 2018  

 
 

PPG Awareness week 4th – 9th June 2018 

Dr Phil Hammond, GP turned hospital doctor, 
journalist and broadcaster supporting Patient 
Participation Awareness Week had this to say……… 

 

“Patients and carers are the smoke alarms for 

the frontline of the NHS. They are often first to 

spot poor care and also have great ideas about 

how to make care better. They need to be 

involved in decisions not just about their care, 

but in designing better care for others. Patient 

Participation Groups are a crucial way of 

harnessing the voice of the patient in primary 

care, and have much to contribute in driving up 

quality” 

 
To find out more about Dr Phil Hammond visit 
www.drphilhammond.com. 

 

 

  Caythorpe “Walking for Life” 

 
In an earlier issue of the newsletter details were provided about 
the Walking for Health (W4H) group in Ancaster. Did you know 
that there is also a W4H group in Caythorpe? Indeed there are 
W4H groups almost everywhere (for details see 
https://www.walkingforhealth.org.uk), so wherever you are in 
the UK you need not be short of an opportunity to take part in 
short group walks with trained leaders. And there is no 
membership or joining fees! 
 

It is well known that regular short walks are a great way to 

improve physical and mental health. Walking helps to keep blood 

pressure under control and improves stamina and fitness. The 

Caythorpe W4H group took part in a study that showed a broader 

range of health and social benefits. Importantly it indicated that 

health improvements could be sustained and that the socialising 

and sheer fun involved were central to why people wanted to 

continue walking with the group. More details can be found in: 

Grant, G., Machaczek, K., Pollard, N. and Allmark, P. (2017) 

Walking, sustainability and health: findings from a study of a 

Walking for Health group, Health and Social Care in the 

Community, 25, 3, 1218-1226, doi: 10/1111/hsc.12424  

Grant, G., Pollard, N., Allmark, P., Machaczek, K. and Ramcharan, 

P. (2017) The social relations of a health walk group: an 

ethnographic study, Qualitative Health Research, 27, 11, 1701-

1712, doi: 10.1177/1049732317703633 

The group has developed over 30 local walks, almost all of which 
are ‘off road’ using countryside footpaths and headlands. By 
having a ‘strider’ group (3-4 miles) and a ‘stroller’ group (1-2 
miles at a gentler pace), the walks are accessible to people with a 
wide range of capacities and health conditions.  
 

We assemble every Monday morning (except bank holidays) at 
9.45 a.m. outside the Hammond Pavilion (next to the playing 
field) in Old Lincoln Road, Caythorpe, departing at 10.00.am. At 
the end of each walk, tea/coffee and biscuits are provided for £1 
in the pavilion where you can wind down, relax and continue 
socialising. Come and join us! Further details from Gordon Grant 
(07779 214209). 
 

Unused medicines are a safety risk 
 Return out of date medicines to your pharmacy or dispensary 

for safe disposal 

 If your medicines change - return your old medicines to the 
Dispensary for safe disposal to avoid mixing them up with 
your new medicines 

 Don't stockpile medication - it is a safety risk for children and 
others who might take them 

Store medicines in an appropriate place out of reach of children 

 

http://www.drphilhammond.com/
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What is the Medical Equipment Trust? / Are you a carer? 
& 

What the PPG is doing - Activities in your Village 

What is the Medical Equipment Trust? 
 

The Caythorpe & Ancaster Medical Equipment Trust (‘MET’) is a 
registered charity run by patients of the Practice set up in 1990 
after a successful coffee morning by the founding trustee, Jean 
Simpson.  
 
Now 27 years later the MET continues to benefit the 9,000 
patients of the Practice by raising money to provide extra 
equipment which is not provided by the NHS. You can see more 
about what we do at our website:  
www.caythorpeancastermet.org.uk 
 
As a local community charity, we raise funds in many ways. 
Patients can make donations, leave legacies, and buy second 
hand books in the surgeries. We have collection boxes and run an 
annual draw. We get support from local organisations like the 
Women’s Institute and club, and we also get considerable 
support from businesses and other charities that recognise the 
impact we can have on so many lives and the difference it can 
make. 
 

All funds raised go to purchasing medical equipment and many 
patients may be aware of the equipment we provide. The most 
important purchase made by the MET is a diagnostic tool, the 
home blood pressure monitors. Many are now in need of 
replacement and we are upgrading to monitors capable of 
detecting atrial fibrillation, a key indicator of the likelihood of an 
ischemic stroke. Based on statistics from the Stroke Association 
there may be 91 patients within our Practice with atrial 
fibrillation which have not been diagnosed. This will be our major 
project in 2018. We have already purchased 48 new monitors and 
these are already in service. Detecting any patients at risk and 
preventing a stroke will have a major impact and huge benefits to 
the patient, their lifestyle, their family, and the NHS itself.  
 
Our Medical Practice was rated ‘Outstanding’ in its most recent 

CQC report.  We all know the pressures that the NHS is under. 

The MET work closely with the Practice and the PPG to improve 

and extend the range of services it can offer patients. We are 

looking for volunteers to support the efforts of the MET. We only 

want a few hours of your time perhaps helping us to sell our 

Grand Draw tickets or even to empty our collection boxes. If you 

are interested in helping send us an email to: 

www.caythorpencastermet.org.uk 

 

 

 

Printing costs for this 
newsletter have been kindly 

donated by  

“Totemic Holdings Ltd.”  
 

Please tell the Practice you’re a Carer 
 
It’s very important so that they can update your records.  
 

They have a dedicated team of approachable people that you can 
talk to. 
 
This is to ensure that as a Carer they get access to all the support 
they need.  Not everyone is aware they are entitled to assistance, 
or even think of themselves as a Carer, and on completion of a 
short form that can be handed to reception or posted in the 
special Carers referrals box in the waiting area the details can be 
forwarded for assessment to the Carers team in Lincoln. This is in 
no way means tested and there is no charge for the service. 
 

The PPG are looking to find out 
 

What activities are in your village? 
 
The Practice covers 50 villages and we are currently building up a 
database of local clubs, groups and societies, large or small, 
including details of the main activities and their objectives, and 
the nominated point of contact for each one.  
 
An important benefit of compiling this database is that it can be 
published on the Practice’s website for people to see, and people 
who might benefit from joining your group can be directed to you 
by any one of the Practice’s team. This could be especially useful 
for people having rehabilitation or health needs, or as a way to 
alleviate loneliness and isolation. 
 

The person appointed as the point of contact would be the one to 
pass on any matters raised by club members to the PPG. (This 
could include details of forthcoming club events or initiatives that 
could benefit the Practice and its Patients.) Similarly, if there are 
things the Practice needs to communicate to the local 
community, details could be passed by the PPG to each point of 
contact for the message to be spread throughout the 
membership. 
 
 

If you are in charge of bookings at a Village Hall, 
please can you assist us by sending a list of activities 

including the day, the time and whom to contact 
regarding the activity, to our website 

villagedoctorppg@gmail.com 
 

Or even if you run an activity please let us know. 
 

 

 
Did you know? Even if you never open 
them, once you leave a 
dispensary/pharmacy your medicines 
can not be recycled or used by anyone 
else. This means that any you return 
are destroyed. 

http://www.caythorpeancastermet.org.uk/
http://www.caythorpencastermet.org.uk/
mailto:villagedoctorppg@gmail.com
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Practice - Did Not Attend DNA’s  
We get frustrated when we cannot get an appointment with the 
doctor of our choice for some time, or we are feeling unwell... 
The PPG requested the Practice provide figures for the number of 
patients who did not attend their appointment. The figures below 
are from one month; 
GP’s 

39 missed appointments which equates to 6 and a half hours of 

GP time. 
Nurses 

26 missed appointments which is between 4 and 6 hours of 

clinical time. 
Healthcare Assistants 
41 missed appointments with assistants which equates to about 7 
hours. 

Please, if you cannot attend or no longer require an 

appointment give the Surgery a quick call so that your 

appointment can be allocated to someone in need of it. 

CCG News -DNA Campaign 
Patients urged not to DNA. A new DNA (Did Not Attend) 

campaign to be launched across the south, south west and east of 
Lincolnshire will reveal that in excess of 130,000 GP 
appointments are made and not attended every year. 
 

The ‘Forgotten Something’ campaign will run in Lincolnshire East, 
South Lincolnshire and South West Lincolnshire CCGs from 
December and will ask patients to cancel any GP appointments 
they can’t make or don’t need. 
 

“It can be easy to forget things, but it’s really vital that we all 
make an effort to cancel GP appointments we no longer need, or 
can’t attend,” explains Dr Dave Baker, GP and Acting Chair, South 
West Lincolnshire CCG. 
“The impact of DNAs on our practices is immense.  Having taken a 
sample of practices, we have calculated that 131,544 
appointments are ‘DNA’d’, or made and then not taken up, every 
year across our combined 63 GP practices, which is the equivalent 
to nearly 22,000 hours of consultation time.” 
 

Of course there are times when we can make appointments and 
then find we no longer need them, and the ‘Forgotten Something’ 
campaign recognises this and provides some useful prompts, and 
GP practices will be able to display a series of posters promoting 
the campaign. 
 

We understand that people will book an appointment to see their 

GP and then find they don’t need the appointment or cannot 

make it, and it is possible to cancel your appointment either in 

person, over the phone or, with some practices via their 

website,” adds Dr Baker. “The problem is the sheer number of 

appointments made and then not used or cancelled.  We 

try and allow around ten minutes per appointment 

 

, so every DNA has a cumulative effect on the time we have 

available for patients who need to come and see us. To put 

it another way, forgetting to cancel your appointment 

prevents someone else from being seen.”. . .   

 “Walking for Health “-Ancaster 
 

Spring is here and it’s a lovely time to get out and 
enjoy time with friends together and watch the 

beauty of nature take its course. 
Full details of the walking itinerary for Ancaster walks for Apr – 
Jun, can be found in the Around Ancaster Newsletter, on the PPG 
Notice board in the Ancaster Surgery and on the Practice 
website... Printed copies are also available supplied by the 
walking group. For more information - Contact the Walk Leader 
Dave Jeffries on 01400 230275 (07910 144040) 

*some stiles or steps and/or uneven ground/muddy in 

places 

May walks 
Weds, 2nd *Ancaster Valley to Kelby Meet Playing Fields at 

10.00am 

Thurs, 3
rd

 *Belmount Tower and Wood, Five Gates Away Walk: 
Car share. Meet from Drs Surgery at 6.00pm or Belmount 
Tower car park at 6.30pm 
Weds, 9

th
 *Harlaxton Manor: Bluebell Walk Away Walk: Car 

share. Meet from Playing Fields at 10.00m or Harlaxton 
Manor Car park at 10.30am 

Thurs, 10
th 

*Nature Trail, Belton Woods Hotel Away Walk: Car 
share. Meet from Ancaster Drs Surgery at 6.00pm or 
Belton Woods Hotel car park at 6.30pm 
Mon, 14

th
 Route decided on day STROLLERS: Short walk only 

Weds, 16
th

*Barkston & Syston Away Walk: Car share. Meet from 
Playing Fields at 10.00am or Belton Garden Centre Car Park at 
10.30am 
Thurs, 17

th
 Sudbrook Farm (Short) Meet from Ancaster Drs 

Surgery at 6.00pm 
Mon, 21

st 
Route decided on day STROLLERS: Short walk only 

Weds 23
rd 

*Ruskington to Haverholme (Barbara to lead) Away 
Walk: Car share from Playing Fields at 10.00am or meet The Red 
Lion Pub, Ruskington at 10.30am 

Thurs, 24
th 

*Gonerby Village Away Walk: Car share. Meet from 

Ancaster Drs Surgery at 6.00pm or Recruiting Sergeant car park 
at 6.30pm 
Sat 26

th
*Brewer’s GraveWoolsthorpe-by-Belvoir (Brian to lead) 

Away Walk: Car share. Meet from Ancaster Drs Surgery at 
10.00am or Brewer’s Grave Gate (W-by-B) at 10.30am 
Weds, 30

th
*Rauceby High Wood to Ancaster. Away Walk: Car 

shuttle from Playing Fields at 10.00am to Rauceby High Wood.  
Walk begins at 10.30am 
Thurs, 31

st
 Ancaster Valley in Reverse Meet Ancaster Drs Surgery 

at 6.00pm  
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 Healthwatch  

Healthwatch Update 
 

“Healthwatch Lincolnshire is your independent health and 
care Watchdog” 

 

Visit; http://www.healthwatchlincolnshire.co.uk/ 
 

Healthwatch Lincolnshire held their Annual Public Meeting in 
Horncastle on the 8

th
 September 2017 with Rod Whiting as the 

main speaker; the meeting was open to the public and showcased 
some of the highlights from the last 12 months these included: 

 Our website and feedback centre has received an impressive 
53,952 hits 

 Volunteers have contributed a staggering 1,732 hours of 
support from April ‘16 to March ’17 

 Our Information Signposting Team helped 1,570 patients, 
carers and service users find their way through the 
complicated health and social care system 

 Our reports have tackled issues ranging from NHS Health 
Checks to Neurology 

 197 questions were raised directly with health and care 
provider organisations 

 

An Example of Impact: Transitional Care Pathways –  
 

“This is the transition between patient hospital settings and 
community care homes for adults with social care needs. It 
aims to improve people’s experience of admission to, and 
discharge from, hospital by better coordination of health 
and social care needs”. 
 
In February 2017 we met 4 GPs from a surgery in East 
Lincolnshire; they had serious concerns about this service.  From 
the information they shared with us it was very apparent that the 
service was potentially failing patients.  As a result we contacted 
all 96 GP surgeries in Lincolnshire and received responses, all 
confirming similar serious problems. 
 

What has changed as a result? 
 
We have received a very detailed response from the main 
provider of this service who have recognised and apologised for 
any problems encountered by organisations using this service.  As 
a result they have acknowledged that lessons have been learnt 
and are implementing the following: 
 
•     Additional support for care homes 
•     Changes to the next round of procurement which will address 

many of the capacity issues faced by this service 
•     Improving communications with Primary Care partners (they 

have asked Healthwatch advice on how this should be best 
done) 

•     Telephones in the Lincolnshire Community Health Services 
(LCHS) Operations Centre and the lack of coordinated 
response by the staff was a significant issue.  This is being 
addressed by LCHS as a matter of urgency with a number of 
key actions taking place over the next 2 months 

•    An interim solution being put in to improve the telephone 
system now 

 

•     A full solution to the telephone system being implemented 
during June 2017 

 The appointment to a full time duty manager to oversee the 
day to day operational delivery of the Operational centre.  

•     A refocus of roles in the Operational Centre to ensure there  
are clinical floor walkers available for support, advice and further 
discussion with call handlers and referrers should that be 
required.   
 

 Current work 
We are finalising our work around the Children and Adolescent 
Mental Health Survey work where we seek to look to gather the 
views of young people and parents using the service. 
 

Recently completed work 
Dental in Care Homes: We finalised and submitted our work to 
the Oral Health Alliance who have acknowledged it and it will not 
feed into the older persons strategy.  There were various issues 
raised from the lack of NHS dentistry available in care homes to 
the recommendation that all dentures should be imprinted with 
the resident’s name.  All the issues raised have been shared 
publically. 
 

Local News 
Lincolnshire’s Out of Hours Service has welcomed Professor 
Maureen Baker CBE among its supporting GPs. 
 

Professor Baker, the former chair of the Royal College of General 
Practitioners, will be supporting the Out of Hours Service in 
Lincoln.  Professor Baker said: “I am very pleased to be able to 
continue my clinical role in urgent and emergency care at the 
trust.” 
Dr Yvonne Owen, medical lead for Urgent Care at LCHS, said: “We 

are pleased and proud to be able to welcome Professor Baker, 

who will bring years of experience as a frontline GP and a wealth 

of knowledge in emergency planning and large scale healthcare. 

Do something amazing today 
No one is too young or too old to join the register so, if you want 
to make a real difference by being an organ donor after your 
death, then you should: 

 join the NHS Organ Donor Register 

 talk about your decision with family and friends 
You should not let your family decide whether or not to donate 
your organs and/or tissues. So let them know your decision. 

 

 

http://www.healthwatchlincolnshire.co.uk/
https://www.organdonation.nhs.uk/register-to-donate/

